

Dear Parents, Guardians and Carers

# Principal's Letter - Edition 5

Thank you for supporting our students to wear face masks as we transition into post-lockdown this week.

The WA Government have announced the post-lockdown transition period will go until 12.01am on Saturday, 1 May.

During this time, secondary students and all teachers must wear masks. Teachers can remove masks to teach.

Following this latest health advice our school remains open for learning and parents/carers will be able to drop their children at school. Where face to face meetings have been scheduled we will offer alternatives involving teleconference.

### **Parent Afternoon:**

Our Parent Afternoon was scheduled for tomorrow (Wednesday 28 April) but will be postponed in line with Departmental guidelines. Instead you will be notified of the alternative which will involve booking phone conversations, as we did last year, in order to comply with Covid requirements. Apologies for those of you who have rescheduled to make the time for this and any inconvenience caused.

### Canteen:

Our Canteen remains open for business and continues to apply Covid safe protocols to ensure food preparation and delivery is safe for our community.

# **School Activities:**

There may be some impact on school activities and assemblies but we will work through these and keep you informed.

#### **Buses:**

A kindly reminder that students need to ensure their face masks remain on when travelling on public transport. This includes the school buses that operate.

I would like to assure you that the safety and wellbeing of our staff and students is a priority. Extra cleaning and hygiene measures will continue. The latest health information is available through <u>WA Health Department</u>.

Yours sincerely

Bronwyn White

Principal

Halls Head College

Tuesday 27 April 2021